Mt. Adams Civic Association Minutes…January 7, 2020

 

The meeting, in the HCI community center, was called to order by President Frank Obermeyer at 7:00 PM.

 Cincinnati Art Museum (CAM)
Cameron Kitchen, Cincinnati Art Museum Director, presented an update of CAM developments as he referenced the mission statement: “Through the power of art, we contribute to a more vibrant Cincinnati by inspiring its people and connecting our communities.”  The site of CAM was chosen over Burnet Woods and Washington Park, has a 360 degree view of surrounding communities.  The museum has an annual operating budget of $15 million; $200 thousand from the City of Cincinnati, various grants and the generosity of citizens support the museum. 

Initial Prioritization of Projects:

            Visitor Experience and Scholarship

            Community Outreach and Impact

            Organizational Capacity

Presently, three projects are either nearing completion or are in progress:

            Accessible ramp to the front entrance – nearly complete
           Retaining wall – 298 feet of wall to protect the parking areas from hill slippage (this is NOT the project to build         a new entrance drive, still working to find funding for this).

            Art Climb from Gilbert Ave/Art Museum Drive corner, 9 ½ story climb will eventually have sculptures and paths intersecting, providing an outdoor experience.

Cameron noted that CAM is located in Eden Park, is connected to Mt. Adams, Walnut Hills, Mt. Auburn and other communities. Dave Linnenberg, CAM Chief Administrative Officer, noted that CAM, Playhouse in the Park and Park Board are all working with Human Nature’s Chris Manning to coordinate efforts.  (MACA has also worked with Chris Manning toward the same goals of cohesiveness with surrounding areas.)

Police Report:  Officer Michelle Bockenstette reports 3 thefts from autos in December, 2 criminal damaging – broken car windows; homelessness issues/ cleanup needed at Monastery & 3rd .  Resident commented on speeding on Ida St.

CRC: Vanessa Henderson, Cincinnati Recreation Commission, noted that CRC wants to be part of your New Year’s Resolutions, has a lot to offer at a small price.  She said Bush Rec Center, 2640 Kemper Lane is looking for Pickle Ball Players for Friday nights.  She said the goal is to have all pools open this summer, getting staffing is a challenge. For more info on jobs and programs, call 357-7665. www.cincyrec.org
 Minutes approved as written.

President’s Report:  Frank Obermeyer thanked all for attendance and involvement in our community.

The Directors have appointed Chris Gilmore as a new director, replacing Bryan Mock.  Chris has a degree in Urban and Regional Planning from Miami University, is a student at UC’s DAAP, Master of Architecture,  is in the docent training program at CAM, shows great interest in being involved in Mt. Adams.  Chris was warmly welcomed!

Cinema in the City went well last summer but new people are needed to execute and fund raise or it cannot happen again.  Reach out to Frank of anyone on the Board if interested.

US Census Bureau: Marissa Pherson said more people are needed to be census takers, pay is $23.50/hour, hours are flexible, work begins in March.  She noted that 30% of Hamilton County residents were not counted in the last census, meaning we lose $1,800 per person per year in funding.  Go to: 2020census.gov/jobs for more information.

Treasurer’s Report: Tom Abare said we started last year with $33,700; we are starting this year with $33,500.

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Planning and Development: Steve Vogel

A hearing was held on the project on Elsinore; waiting on the decision.

A variance hearing is next week on reconstruction of a house at Carney and Hatch.

He noted that Adams Edge new apartment building is exactly the height previously presented, no higher.

 MABA: Judi Cettel reports that Mary Margaret Kindel is the new president. This is the 25th Anniversary Year for MABA.  New members are welcome, meetings are the second Tuesday of the month, next week’s meeting is at Highland Tower’s Crown Room, 9th Floor, 6:30, annual dues are $25. 2020 Evening Garden Stroll will be June 16.

 Membership: Jim Horrigan.  Annual dues are $10 per person; lifetime is $100 per couple.

Community Life:  New members welcome.  This committee organizes the Halloween Party, Beaujolais Nouveau Celebration, Easter Egg Hunt, Cinema in the City, National Night Out, etc.

Business Guild Meeting: M’ellen Horrigan reported Yesterday’s has been leased, will be a wine and cheese bar.

Cincinnati Art Club: Gary Eith noted that the Cincinnati Art Club is the second oldest continuously operating art club in the United States.  They are celebrating with Founders’ Week, March 7 – 22, a number of the events will be open to the public at $20 or an all event pass for $100.

Pilgrim Chapel: Pilgrim Chapel and Adventures in Charity are presenting An Evening of Cabaret, Saturday, February 1st at the Irish Heritage Center, 3905 Eastern Avenue. 

Tickets & reservations @ ADVENTURESINCHARITY.ORG
HCI:  Tina Russo announced this year’s Holy Cross-Immaculata festival will be August 7 & 8.

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20.

Submitted by Janet Steiner for Sue Zimmerman

